Presque Isle County Road Commission

Mailbox Policy


The Presque Isle County Road Commission would like to work with the owners of rural route mailboxes to ensure uninterrupted mail delivery and to protect mailboxes during the winter season.  The following policy may help prevent mailbox damage.

1. If you are leaving for the winter, please remove your mailbox and post.

2. If you have an expensive decorative mailbox, please put up an inexpensive mailbox for the winter.

3. Make sure your mailbox and base are securely attached to your post and place a “snow board” if possible to take the impact of plowed snow and prevent it from hitting your mailbox.

4. Keep the snow cleared away from your mailbox and post.

5. Mount no more than two mailboxes on one support post.

6. As a general rule, the mailbox, support or base may be no closer than 4 feet from the edge of the paved or the main traveled portion of the road.  If you know the plow line, another guide is to have the door of the mailbox a minimum of 12 inches from the plow line.

7. Embed supports no more than 24 inches into the ground and do not embed in concrete.

8. All mailboxes shall be erected on wood post not to exceed five inches in diameter or hollow metal post not to exceed two inches in diameter.


It should also be noted that the Presque Isle County Road Commission does not replace mailboxes hit by plowed snow.  This is the time to check your mailbox to ensure it is properly mounted to withstand the harsh conditions of winter.  Remember that it is the responsibility of rural postal customers to keep the access to their mailboxes clear for the mail carriers.
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